Miss Opel Jayno Kennedy, Pinckney School, Lawrence, Kensas.

Dear Miss Kennedy:

This will introduce Mr. Maine Riley, a member of our Freshman Basketbell Squad.

Mr. Riley is a very dependable young man, and I know that you will like him. I believe he will do a fine job with your pupils who are interested in basket-ball.

Assuring you it is a pleasure for us to be of any service to you, and with best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Versity Basketball Coach.

FCARAH

Lawrence, Kansas. Jan. 2, 1939.

Dr. F.C. Allen Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

The Pinckney boys are anxious to play basketball again this year. We are in need of a young man who might be interested in coaching several teams twice a week, at least, after school at 3:40 o'clock. I feel you might have some one in your department who would like to do this for experience. Last year Louis Thompson helped us several times and I know the boys gained so much from this experience.

I know that you are very busy at this time and I do not want you to go to a lot of trouble but if you do know of such a person his help will be greatly appreciated at Pinckney.

Thanking you in advance for any help you may send.

Of all Jayne Kennedy
Pinckney School
Lawrence

3:45

Miller Cameron

Camrence Public Schools

Camrence, Kansas

Cordley Ichool January 16,1939

Dr. Forrest Allen 90 The University of Kausas.

Dear Dr. Allen.

The sixth grade boys are wanting beep with their basket. ball after school at 3: 45 I do not feel that our teachers are trained sufficiently

Camrence, Kansas

I would appreciate it very much, if you had a student who was interested in helping boys with basket ball, and Could give us time to teach the boys. I feel sure the boys would be happy, as they have begged for heep. I am sorry that is no pay for this service at this time

Camrence, Kansas

any heep you ore
the university can
give in this respect
will be most welcomed.

Pespectfully,

Hazel See Simmons

Principal of
Cordley School.

January 19, 1939. Miss Hazel Lee Simmons, Cordley School, Lawrence, Kansase Doar Miss Simons: This will introduce to you Hr. Miller Cameron, a freshman at the University from Wichita, Kansas, who is a member of our freshman basketball squad. Mr. Cameron will be glad to help you out with the supervision of your boys who are interested in basketball. I am sure you will find him very cooperative and eager to instruct the younger boys in the game. He is well grounded in the fundamentals of the game himself, and we are very happy to send him to you in response to your appeal. With best wishes, I am Very sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Cordley School January 16, 1939

Dr. Forrest Allen, University of Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

The sixth grade boys are wanting help with their basketball after school at 3:45.

I do not feel that our teachers are trained sufficiently to take over the work. I would appreciate it very much, if you had a student who was interested in helping boys with basketball, and could give us time to teach the boys.

I feel sure the boys would be happy, as they have begged for help. I am sorry that there is no pay for this service at this time.

Any help you or the university can give in this respect will be most welcomed.

Respectfully,

Hazel Lee Simmons Principal of Cordley School.

January 19, 1939.

Miss Hazel Lee Simmons, Cordley School, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Miss Simmons:

This will introduce to you Mr. Miller Cameron, a freshman at the University from Wichita, Kansas, who is a member of our freshman basketball squad.

Mr. Cameron will be glad to help you out with the supervision of your boys who are interested in basketball. I am sure you will find him very cooperative and eager to instruct the younger boys in the game. He is well grounded in the fundamentals of the game himself, and we are very happy to send him to you in response to your appeal.

With best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Camrence, Kansas

Cordley School June 1, 1939

Mr. Dourest Allen Go The University of Lauras Daar Dr. Allen;

much the fine heep of Mr. Kappleman and Mr. Wise I wish to thank you for your splended Co-operation in This

Sincerely, Simmons Abazze Lee Chimmons

Miss Opal Jayne Kennedy, Pinckney School, Lawrence, Kansase

Dear Miss Kennedy:

Your letter of March 23 has arrived at the office in Dr. Allen's absence. He will be gone for about two weeks, but when he returns I am sure he will be pleased with your fine report of Blaine Riley.

Sincerely yours,

Secretary to Dr. F. C. Allen.

Camrence, Kansas

March. 23, 1939.

Mr. F. allen Raurence, Kansas.

Mear Mr. allen: We found Mr. Blanne Riley a nery dependable young man. He helped our boys so much. The boys admired him and had much respect for him too. We want to thank you for this fine help. I wish we could work out a plan with the Ph. Ed. Llept. for cadets in our school

Camrence, Kansas

Thank talked with Mr.

Perry about it I feel that

It could be very valuable

for our students and it

would help the university

students too.

Again thanking you

again thelp.

Spal Jayne Kennedy.

THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS SCHOOL OF EDUCATION LAWRENCE

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

January 24, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen 105 Robinson Gymnasium The University of Kansas

My dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you for calling to my attention the work which is being done in Cordley and Pinckney schools.

You might use this opportunity as the laboratory phase of your course in basketball. Maybe by-and-by we can have an official supervisor and then count it as practice teaching.

Sincerely yours,

Raymond A. Schwegler

Dean

MR: RW

Dean R. A. Schwegler, School of Education, University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Schwegler:

I am enclosing some correspondence which we have had last year and again this year with teachers in the lawrence public schools asking for some of our boys who could help them with their basketball.

This is a service we are glad to do, and I just wanted you to know of it. Some time it may develop into a more elaborate program.

After I get back from the Oklahoma trip I am very desirous of having a conference with you on some other matters.

With best wishes, I em

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA LAH

January 21, 1939 Dean R. A. Schwegler School of Education University of Kansas Dear Dean Schwegler: I am enclosing copies of my correspondence with Miss Simmons at Cordley School in response to her appeal for a Cadet Coach. I thought you would be interested to know of this service that we are very glad to render to the Public Schools of Lawrence. Miller Cameron, the freshman whom we have assigned to Cordley is the second of our Cadet Coaches which we have recently placed in the Lawrence schools. Blaine Riley was assigned to Pickney school. Sincerely yours,

FCA:EEH

Director of Physical Education

Varsity Basketball Coach